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• Horticulture courses to be delivered in collaboration with the Otago South River Care 
Group. 

• A rural contracting micro-credential. 

• Community courses such as chainsaw safety, defensive driving, first aid, and riparian 
planting.  

• Unit standard 4098 (use standards to assess candidate performance) – learners 
credited with this standard can prepare and conduct assessments, which will assist 
employers to conduct work-based learning assessments. 

16. Combined with the introduction of new programmes, SIT is also seeking to continue to grow 
enrolments in its existing programmes. 

…while a number of other changes have been made by SIT to improve viability 

17. Fundamental to the future viability of Telford is to increase enrolments and maintain them at a 
sustainable level. As outlined above, SIT is implementing a wider range of programmes and 
short courses to be delivered at Telford to help enrolments reach a level that ensures 
financial sustainability. However, several other changes have been made, or are planned to 
be made, that will contribute to its long-term viability. These include:  

• Increased marketing (advertising, social media, expos) and improved branding to 
promote Telford as a provider of quality education for the primary industry sector, 
especially as a view still exists out in the community that Telford is closed.   

• Improved IT infrastructure with full audio video set ups in computer labs and student 
areas to ensure a better learner experience. 

• Improved student accommodation facilities which present a much more welcoming 
environment for students. 

• Increased STAR delivery and school taster camps, including forming better 
relationships with schools.   

• Reduced overhead costs and better coordination of delivery efforts. 

• Appointment of a new permanent Head of Faculty for Telford and SIT2LRN in May 
2021 and a permanent campus manager appointed in October 2021. 

• A complete replacement of the Telford campus vehicle fleet as the previous fleet left 
at Telford did not meet current expected safety standards. 

• The establishment of a Telford academic advisory board with representatives from 
the Clutha District Council, local veterinarians, wool industry representation, and 
regional farmers who are ex-Telford students. 

• Increased engagement with local community leaders and iwi, which is being 
supported by the new permanent campus manager. 

• Renting out the campus to external organisations for conferences and other events.   

18. SIT will also look to attract international students to the campus as border restrictions ease. 
Prior to COVID-19, SIT had been seeking to attract 20 full-fee international students per 
annum to Telford to assist with ongoing viability.   

Upgrading Telford’s infrastructure  

19. A large proportion of the Crown’s investment in the Telford campus was to address deferred 
maintenance and seismic issues (noting that SIT has already agreed that $1.255 million of 
the overall $6.5 million requirement will not be required).   








